
  
October 2016
Dear Parents,
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Welcome back to school! I hope you enjoyed the October Holidays and have all had a lovely break.  We are now ready for a busy and exciting Autumn/Winter Term in P1/2 and I am looking forward to working with you all again!  
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For the first 4 weeks of this term our class topic will be based on the Jill Tomlinson novel, The  Owl who was Afraid of the Dark.  Through this novel we will be learning about animal food chains, seasonal changes, the night sky, how to keep safe and animal hibernation and migration.  For the last four weeks of term our topic work will be based on the Julia Donaldson novel, Stickman.  This novel will give us lots of great opportunities for Outdoor Learning.  We will also be focusing on developing our Enterprise skills through an Enterprise Project.  As part of our Enterprise Topic we will be making a Christmas Decoration to sell at the Christmas Fair.  We hope to see you at the Christmas Fair to visit our stall and see our lovely decorations!
Literacy

Primary 2 children will continue to learn new sounds, focusing on two letter blends and common words.  We will also continue to develop our writing skills by working on sentence building.  In our story writing we will be trying to write with a lot of detail to interest the reader.  We will also develop our writing skills through writing for a variety of different purposes.
Primary 1 children will continue learning their initial sounds.  They will continue to learn two new sounds a week and they will take their sound book home from school every day to practise at home.  It is also very important the boys and girls practise forming their letters correctly.  

 Maths 

Primary 2 children will continue to focus on their number skills up to 100.  We will also continue to implement Big Maths to enhance mental maths skills, encouraging children to build up speed and accuracy when it comes to mental maths questions.  This term in Maths we will also focus on Data Handling and Money.  In relation to this, we will be learning to recognise money and understand the value of different coins by calculating total amounts and giving change.
Primary 1 children will be continuing to work with the numbers 0-10.  They will also be learning how to count up and down using a number line.  This term in Maths we will also introduce counting with money.
Things to remember:

· P2 Homework will continue to go home on a Monday and should be handed in on a Thursday morning.  
· P1 and P2 Reading will be heard 3 times a week in class so please ensure your child has their reading book at school with them every day.  P1 children should also have their Wordwall at school with them everyday.
· Gym will be on a Thursday and a Friday.  It is useful to leave their gym kit at school and we will remind them to take it home regularly for washing.

Many thanks,

Mrs Muir
